
 
THE AGENCY CONTINUES WITH THE PAYMENT OF FUNDS FROM THE IPARD 

PROGRAM  
 

The Agency for Financial Support of the Agriculture and Rural Development continues 
with the payment of funds from the IPARD Program.  

After the successful implementation of the 
investments, another five beneficiaries have 
obtained EU funds for rural development.   
The Agency for Financial Support of the 
Agriculture and Rural Development has 
reimbursed 2.145.775, 00 denars to the 
beneficiary DPTU Mlecna industrija Osogovo-
Milk from Cesinovo –Obllesevo for investments 
in modernization and technological upgrade of 
the dairy establishment with specialized 

production.  
 
Out of the total reimbursed funds, 1.609.331, 00 denars are from the EU budget and 
536.444,00 denars are from the Budget of RM.  
 
Regarding the investments for reconstruction of orchards, the Agency has reimbursed the 
following beneficiaries: Aco Simonovski from Resen with total 184.500,00 denars, out of 
which the national co-financing is 46.125,00 denars and the EU part is 138.375,00 
denars; the beneficiary IF Milos Kecovik from Valandovo has obtained 201.339,50 
denars, out of which 151.004,50 denars are EU funds and 50.335,00 denars are national 
co-financing and the beneficiary IF Ilce Shushevski from Resen has obtained 202.950,00 
denars, out of which 152.212,50 denars are from the EU budget and 50.737,50 denars are 
from the national budget. 
  
The beneficiary Rojal 08 DOOEL from Sveti Nikole was reimbursed with 1.504.708, 50 
denars for reconstruction of vineyards. Out of the total reimbursed funds, 1.128.531, 00 
denars are from the EU budget and 376.177,50 denars are from the Budget of RM.  


